
Highlights from March 2024 Board of Directors Meetings

Executive Director Candidate Finalists Named
At the March 21st, 2024 special meeting, the board of directors announced the following
finalists for the position of Executive Director. We invite the community to join us on April
4th, 2024 at 6:30pm to hear from the candidates and participate in a meet and greet.

Please click on the name of each finalist in the image above to read an 
introduction.

Reports from Administration
Please click here to review the provided reports from our Executive Director, CFO,
principals and admin team at the March 14th Regular Meeting.

Board Committee Highlights
● Highway 105: The question was raised regarding closing the gates to the circulation

road behind the school during school hours. Those gates are to remain open
temporarily through the remainder of this school year. Once school is back in session
in August, those gates will be closed during school hours. The circulation road in
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front of the school will be completed this summer which will allow vehicular traffic to
use that road in front of the school during school hours next school year.

● Curriculum Committee: Mrs. Belisle provided an update to the math curriculum
review process. Click here to read her statement. Thank you to all the parents that
participated in the feedback process.

Policy IKE-MA Promotion, Retention and Acceleration of a Student
Please click here to review the board approved policy.

Policy 1525 State Assessments Refusal Policy
Please click here to review the board approved policy.

D38 Charter Contract Language Revision
The board approved the following language revision to our campus contracts with District 38
to codify our homeschool partnership program. This language will now be taken to the
District 38 Board of Education for their approval.

Under Section 5 entitled, “Educational Program, Pupil Performance
Standards, and Curriculum.” In the initial paragraph, (after
phrase, “subject to the conditions set forth below.”), stating: "MA
may provide part-time programming in accordance with C.R.S.
22-54-103(1) and C.R.S. 22-33-104.5(6).”

2024 Board of Directors Election
The application is open for anyone interested in pursuing one of the two open board of
directors seats with three year term commencing July 1, 2024. Please see below for the
information flier and click here for the application. Applications are due by March 31,
2024.

What’s coming up?
● April 4th, 2024 Special Meeting to meet the Executive Director finalists. Please see

above for details.

● April 11th, 2024: Board Regular Meeting 6:30 pm @ MA East Campus.

o Public Comments are welcome related to agenda or non-agenda items. You
must attend in person and sign-up on the public comment sheet prior to
6:30pm. The doors will open around 6pm for any attendees. Meetings are
recorded and uploaded to our YouTube Channel: Monument Academy Charter
School. For live streams click on “live.” For meetings that were recorded and
uploaded, click on “videos.”

o To watch the video replay of the March 14, 2024 meeting please click here.
● April 23rd, 2024 Board Cafe Chat with Ryan Graham and Lindsay Clinton Location

and Time TBD. Further details will be posted on ParentSquare once available. Click
here to RSVP.
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FINALIST
Introduction

I am delighted to share a little about myself with you.
I am an avid bluegrass-loving, soccer-playing,
Colorado raised man. I have been part of
Monument Academy as a teacher and an
administrator. The foundational pieces of
Monument Academy are so important to me and
my family. My belief in Monument Academy and
the mission and vision it strives to achieve is so
confident that my wife and I have invested our
most precious investment in this school: our sons.
I am so excited about this opportunity to help
contribute to Monument Academy and to
potentially shepherd the school in its continued
success. In my 17 years of education, I have served
in different roles including a teacher, principal, and
superintendent. In those roles, I have served
students, preschool programs, elementary, middle
school, high school, district officials, and board
members. Working as the Middle School Principal, I
have had the opportunity to get to learn about the
strengths and constraints our school possesses
and faces. Monument Academy is my home, and I
am committed to my role as a leader regardless of
my title. I look forward to having conversations
with you about what is best for kids and putting
those plans in place. 

COLLIN VINCHATTLE







April 1-May 3 is the CMAS administration window. We will test
elementary and 11th grade science the week we return from Spring
Break (April 2-4). We will follow with middle school the next week
(April 8-12). 5th grade science and the PSAT/SAT tests will take
place during our final week of formal testing (April 15-17).

Immediately following CMAS and the SAT suite will be all of our end
of year assessments:

● DIBELS end of year: April 29
● NWEA end of year: May 3-13
● Advanced Placement (HS, if enrolled): May 5-15
● CogAT 2nd grade (all 2nd graders): May 12-13

It’s 5th gear in the testing world from now until the end of the
2023-24 school year, and we love it!







ParentSquare
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East Campus



Things to look forward to:

Looking forward to the community events coming in January. Community building & the
connections we can make with potential families.

Planning our 5th grade Sneak Peek of our Middle School
Kindergarten signing day
Absolutely love meeting all the new families coming in to tour our campuses.





Things to look forward to:

The week of March 11th will be concert week! We will have three performances from our fine
arts team with Strings at the East Campus on Tuesday, Band at East Campus on Wednesday,
and Choir at Palmer Ridge High School on Thursday. It is fun to see the students’ progress
from the beginning of the school year.

Middle school track and field has started up and kids are running around the building with the
cold weather and getting some opportunities out in the parking lot with the nice weather. The
track team will have their first meet on Friday, March 15th.

The building of the master schedule is in full swing. The middle school students have
submitted their class requests and the administration team is now building the FTE
requirements that will give us the courses we need to start piecing the puzzle together of the
master schedule.











Continuing to Fulfill the Promise
The retention numbers for our rising 9th grade class (current MA 8th graders) are so strong that we
have implemented a waiting list for the 24-25 freshmen class.

The challenge before us will be to continue to retain those families through the summer months, a
time period where we traditionally experience the greatest amount of student attrition.

To that end, onMarch 19th, from 6 - 7 pm on our East Campus, we will hold a Town Hallmeeting
focused on our current and future MA High School families. At that gathering we will reveal our
exciting vision for the next four years, as well as host a panel of students, parents, and staff to answer
questions from those in attendance.

Data Based Decisions
Spanish Proficiency Test to be given to Spanish III students next month
Next month our students who are taking upper level Spanish will have the opportunity to take the
ACTFL Assessment of Performance toward Proficiency in Languages (AAPPL).

The AAPPL is a skill-based test that measures a student’s skills in writing, reading, listening, and
speaking Spanish.

The purpose of this assessment will be to gather quantitative data on the performance of our upper
level Spanish students. Additionally, students can receive a seal of bi-literacy if they achieve advanced
scores. A bi-literacy seal is recognized by many colleges and universities as equivalent to taking an AP
Spanish course.

SAT Prep sessions for students
In preparation for next month’s standardized tests, the high school staff has been meeting regularly to
analyze student data from our fall PSAT-9 and NMSQT tests. This analysis has then been used to
embed targeted SAT released items and skill practice into daily in-class instruction across the core
classes.

Additionally, the high school Math Department has been employing Academy Time two days a week to
provide individualized SAT tutoring sessions for interested students. The goal is to have every MA
junior score high enough on the spring SAT to meet their Colorado graduation requirement for
demonstrating proficiency in Math and English.







built great relationships and Mentees are leaning on Mentors for a variety of support.
The Teacher Mentor team has only one more meeting before the end of the year. But
it has been extremely valuable for all of us to meet together on a monthly basis. We
will carry that on for next year’s Mentor teachers.
*Instructional coaching is going well. We are reaching out to many teachers; both new
teachers and veteran teachers. Anna Vroom has consistently made herself available
to work with all instructional staff in whatever capacity they feel they need support.
Teachers want to know more and more about how to help their students grow and be
successful scholars!

Things to look forward to:

*Collin and I are planning a coordinated meeting on April 5th between the elementary
and middle school Science teacher representatives so that we can have a
collaborative conversation vertically between both campuses with grades K-8. Details
are still in the works.
*All of the WC Data Champions will come together for a meeting on March 14th with
Jennifer Strawbridge, our data consultant. We have relied on her support and
guidance this year in getting this effort moving in a great direction. We have gotten
traction with each team’s project and their momentum has been propelling us forward
with this new initiative.
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Board Statement for March 14th:

On February 8th the board received a presentation on the math adoption process from
our Director of Academics, Mrs. Tina Leone. Because our curriculum policy adoption
process is new, we have learned so much over the past few weeks. The curriculum
committee, and the math subcommittee have worked tirelessly to bring us their
recommendation for a new math curriculum. We want to acknowledge and thank them
for that. Truly we have some of the hardest working and dedicated teachers who
immensely care about our programs and how they educate our students.

The curriculum policy has proven to be invaluable as it has given us a structured path to
follow, a solid timeline and clear next steps. The process has worked well for us.
However, as is often the case with something new, we have uncovered policy
components that could use a second look.

That said, as the board members on the curriculum committee we are proposing putting
a pause on the implementation of a new math curriculum for the 24-25 school year. As
we revisit and discuss some changes to the current process laid out in the policy, there
are likely to be some proposed revisions which will require board action. This is so the
board can make a more informed decision when it comes time to vote. These are
decisions we don’t take lightly and we want all the pertinent information before moving
ahead. Furthermore, we want to take our proposals back to the entire curriculum
committee.

We recently received confirmation that Saxon is still available next year, and since this
was the impetus for this whole process in the first place, it’s the board’s responsibility to
carefully weigh the urgency for such a big change. Especially in light of the other major
changes facing our school right now, such as bringing on a full-time Executive Director.

And finally, we must consider the impacts of the bigger picture of the curriculum,
frameworks, and grade level program alignments. This includes the ongoing updates in
Core Knowledge, as well as trying to navigate the changing landscape of the
curriculum industry as a whole. As a board, we must ensure that these changes always
align with our school’s mission, values, policies and resolutions. Plus, we must directly
focus on how these changes impact student learning and achievement, as well as our
teachers’ ability to do their jobs effectively and efficiently.

Please know that this board will continue its commitment to curriculum initiatives as we
balance priorities and focus on making our school academically excellent.





Acceleration, or advancing a student more than one grade level, shall be used sparingly when special circumstances
warrant. A similar team decision will be required prior to the final administrative approval.

Appeal Process
If a parent or guardian disagrees with a decision regarding retention or the implementation of the MTSS plan, the parent
may utilize the school’s Conflict Resolution Policy and procedures.

LEGAL REFS.: C.R.S. 22-7-1013 (2.5) (recommended considerations for academic acceleration procedure)
C.R.S. 22-32-109 (1)(hh) (board duty to provide opportunity for an academic remediation plan upon request by student's
parent/guardian)

CROSS REFS.: AE, Accountability/Commitment to Accomplishment AEA,
Standards Based Education
IK, Academic Achievement
IKA, Grading/Assessment Systems
ILBC and ILBC-R, Early Literacy and Reading Comprehension



Board of Directors Governance and Policy

Policy Area: Governance Policy #: 1525

Title: State Assessments Refusal Policy Adopted: August 20, 2015
Revised: February 8, 2018
Revised: March 11, 2021
Revised: June 9, 2022
Revised : February 20, 2024

I. Issue Statement
A. Monument Academy was founded by a group of parents who believed that they

could create a school where high academic standards, small class sizes, respect,
accountability, and responsibility were valued and emphasized. Their belief was
grounded in the idea that a student’s parent or guardian knew what was best for their
child’s education.

B. The Board of Directors wishes to stay true to that vision by adopting a written
policy outlining the process for a parent/guardian to exercise their choice
concerning their child’s participation in state-mandated assessments.

II. Colorado Revised Statutes (CRS) Requirements
A. As stated in CRS 22-7-1013(8)(a), each local education provider shall adopt and

implement a written policy and procedure by which a student's parent may excuse
the student from participating in one or more of the state assessments administered
pursuant to Section 22-7-1006.3.

B. As stated in CRS 22-7-1013(8)(b), if a parent excuses his or her student from
participating in a state assessment, a local education provider shall not impose
negative consequences, including prohibiting school attendance, imposing an
unexcused absence, or prohibiting participation in extracurricular activities, on the
student or on the parent.

III. Policy Statement
A. Parents/Guardians may choose to excuse their student(s) from participation in

the state-mandated standardized tests by submitting the District #38 and
Monument Academy “Parent Refusal" form(s) available on the school's website
or by hard copy from the school’s front office. All refusals must be submitted to
the Principal or the School Assessment Coordinator prior to the start of testing.

B. As a result of not participating, the student(s) will not be subject to any
negative consequences including, but not limited to, prohibition of school
attendance, imposition of an unexcused absence, or prohibition of participation
in extra- curricular activities."

C. If a Parent/Guardian chooses to excuse their student(s) from testing once it



has begun, they will be counseled to the potential effects resulting from state
reporting policy and supplied with the Parent Refusal form by an administrator
to be signed immediately.



IV. Related Documents
A. Colorado Revised Statutes 22-7-1006.3
B. Colorado Revised Statutes 22-7-1013(8)(a)
C. Colorado Revised Statutes 22-7-1013(8)(b)

V. Points of Contact
A. The following positions shall serve as points of contact for the enforcement of

this policy: President of the Board of Directors and the Chief Operating Officer.




